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Spiritual Principle  
a Day Book Project 
WRITE—on your own or with other members—on 
the principles currently in circulation:

REVIEW drafts and give us your feedback. 75 entries 
are available through the end of January.

Host a WORKSHOP to write or gather input with 
fellow members. See the website for materials.

Visit www.na.org/spad for all the latest.

Upcoming web meetings
Conference Participants: 13 February, 11:00 am PST
H&I: 14 January, 3:00 pm PST
Inmate Step Writing: 12 January, 4:00 pm PST
Phonelines: 2 February, 3:30 pm PST
Public Relations: 28 January, 4:00 pm PST
Zonal FD/PR: 9 January, 10:00 am PST

Virtual meeting of Zones (zones only): 
16 January, 11:00 am PST

Visit www.na.org/webinar for more information.
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what can I do?
ways to get involved in the work

important dates
and announcements

We welcome your ideas and input: 
worldboard@na.org

Greetings from your World Board. As we draft 
this issue of NAWS News, 2020 is drawing to a close. 
As Board members, we are grateful for another year of 
service to NA and for all of the work that has been done. 
In the interests of keeping this report short for easy 
distribution and translation, we are covering just some 
recent highlights here. 

LOCAL SERVICE TOOLBOX /  
VIRTUAL MEETINGS
As we’ve reported to you, our primary focus right now 
is virtual meetings. The Local Service Toolbox Project is 
collecting information that will help us develop resources 
for virtual meetings. In the service of that effort, we have 
a survey posted through the end of the calendar year: 
www.na.org/toolbox. We are planning focus groups to 
collect input on some topics. The first will be in December 
on Fellowshipping with an emphasis on connecting 
newcomers. The second will be in January on how virtual 
meetings are connecting with the larger community of 
NA and the NA service system.

We also have held two open webinars since the last 
NAWS News—one in September on virtual meeting best 
practices, and one in December on carrying the message 
virtually through H&I efforts.

FIPT PROJECT
We’ve also made enough progress on the Fellowship 
Intellectual Property Trust Project that we have posted the 
review and input draft of proposed changes for a six-
month Fellowship review: www.na.org/fipt. The review 
period is from 1 December 2020 through 31 May 2021. 

The point of the revisions is to update the FIPT to reflect 
recent World Service Conference decisions to make zonal 
delegates full, voting Conference participants. The FIPT 
currently lists only regional delegates as decision-makers. 
WSC 2020 passed a motion to begin the process to revise 
the FIPT and a motion for the project to do so. The project 
workgroup will review any input that comes in during 
the review period. 

When the Fellowship determines what changes they 
would like to see in the FIPT, corresponding changes 
will need to be made to the Operational Rules, but 
those changes can be made by offering proposals in the 
Conference Agenda Report and they need not be reviewed 
for six months by the Fellowship. We will report further 
when the input period is over. 

Media page  www.na.org/media  
Easily repost Instagram memes and 
access resources for virtual groups, NAWS 
videos, and resources for service.

Please consider setting up a recurring 
contribution if you are able:   
www.na.org/contribute

https://www.na.org/spad
https://www.na.org/webinar
mailto:worldboard%40na.org?subject=
http://www.na.org/toolbox
https://www.na.org/fipt
https://www.na.org/media
https://www.na.org/contribute
http://www.na.org/contribute
https://www.na.org/media
https://www.na.org/spad
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COURT CASE
We have reported about a US court case we have been 
involved with in multiple forums—email, webinars, NAWS 
News. The judge issued a final decision at the end of 
September, and we were looking forward to putting the 
matter behind us. Regrettably, the group of members who 
initially brought the case have now filed an appeal, so we 
will have to spend more money and energy that could be 
going to supporting efforts to carry the message to the 
addict who still suffers.

To refresh your memory, in early 2020, a group of members 
calling themselves “the Autonomous Region” petitioned 
the court to remove NA World Services as Trustee of the 
Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust (FIPT ). 

The FIPT was set up to ensure that NA’s “intellectual property,” 
the recovery literature, symbols, and name, would be 
protected from misuse or corruption. It is a legal document 
that spells out the collective decisions of the Fellowship 
in this regard, including World Services’ responsibility 
and authority to administer the property on behalf of the 
Fellowship. No service body or group of individuals can 
own or control NA’s literature and logos; the ownership and 
control belongs to NA as a whole. As the trustee, NAWS is 
tasked with keeping NA’s property safe.

In an effort to increase access to some of the history and 
background related to group conscience and NA literature, 
we recently made two reports from the Board from 2014 and 
2015 into bulletins (#34 and #35) and added an introduction 
to Bulletin #34. You can find those bulletins, the FIPT itself, 
and other related documents posted here www.na.org/fipt.

The original reports that we have reformatted into bulletins 
were written in response to the illicit publication of NA 
literature. On a fundamental level, the current court case and 
the illicit printing of literature arise from the same misguided 
motivation—the belief that it is okay to disregard the will of 
the Fellowship. The authority in NA is a loving Higher Power, 
and that power expresses itself through group conscience. 
The mechanism for hearing that conscience on a world level 
is the World Service Conference. The members bringing this 
case wish to overturn the decisions of the World Service 
Conference through a court ruling. 

It’s contrary to NA principles, and it has cost the Fellowship a 
lot of money. We’ve spent over $200,000 on this case so far, 
and the amount will rise with the appeal being filed. We’re 
fortunate to have the lawyer who originally helped draft the 
FIPT for this case, but that expertise does not come cheaply. 
Safeguarding NA’s literature to protect NA’s message is 
probably the most important thing we do at World Services, 
and it’s worth devoting resources to that effort, but we can’t 
help but think of how many Basic Texts that could have 
been sent to struggling NA communities or incarcerated 
members for that money.

We hope to have better news to report soon. Thank you to 
everyone who has helped to spread accurate information 
and to honor the will of the Fellowship. 

INMATE TABLETS
On a happier note, the pandemic may actually increase 
access to NA literature for some inmates. Many prisons that 
want to offer inmates recovery options do not have internet 
throughout the prisons to allow for virtual meetings. In 
addition, many institutions have changed 
their regulations so that books cannot 
be brought into facilities; this may 
or may not continue past the 
pandemic. But these challenges 
have motivated some to explore 
other options. Speaker CDs have 
been permitted in a few prisons; 
other prisons are purchasing 
inmate tablets that are pre-
loaded with reading material and 
have no internet capability for the 
tablets. NA World Services has been trying 
for quite some time to reach out to tablet providers, but 
their desire to work with NA World Services has not been 
overwhelmingly supportive.

But now we seem to be making progress at last by working 
with correctional officials who have the ability to make 
literature on tablets possible. 

Two jails in Florida were the first to have recovery literature 
added to tablets. It took a concerted effort of the warden 
and trusted servants in Florida to make this happen. In 
short, the warden had to ask the tablet provider to add NA 
materials to the tablets. NA World Services had to approve 
the literature choices, and tablets have finally been loaded 
with recovery literature for the inmates. 

Thanks to a criminal justice virtual conference that helped 
to inform correction officials of avenues to bring recovery 
to inmates during the pandemic, five more locations are 
planning to move ahead. 

The commissioner for Ohio criminal justice wants all 
institutions in Ohio to have recovery literature on the tablets. 
To date, the recovery literature pieces have been chosen, 
and now the tablet provider and commissioner need to sign 
off. We believe that may happen before the new year, and 

the inmates may welcome in 
2021 with reading NA recovery 
literature.

The South East Area in Arizona 
is working with correction 
officials to place recovery 
literature on inmate tablets 
as well. New Jersey shared 
services, a combined 
effort of the two New 
Jersey regions, gave 
a presentation to the 
state department of 
corrections, and are 
engaging in a discussion 

about the inmate tablets. Connecticut 

https://www.na.org/fipt
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has also begun to move in the direction of inmate tablets 
loaded with recovery literature, and New York City is entering 
into the discussion as well. Hopefully, by the end of the first 
quarter of 2021, several of these locations will have recovery 
literature on tablets for inmates.

Inmate tablets are a way to carry the message of recovery 
to inmates. It’s something we’ve been talking about 
and working toward for a long time, and now it’s finally 
beginning to happen thanks to a cooperative effort among 
World Services, local trusted servants, and the wardens and/
or commissioners of institutions. It’s the kind of work we do 
that is entirely mission-driven. There is no profit in it, and 
any “normal” business would consider it insane to invest 
resources in something with no financial return and that will 
create less revenue. But we are not a normal business. We 
are a nonprofit corporation with a spiritual mission. This is 
the kind of work your contributions help support. 

SOME OF THE REST OF  
WHAT WE ARE DOING
Website updates: We created a new Media Page www.
na.org/media to make it easy to repost Instagram memes 
and access resources for virtual groups, NAWS videos, and 
resources for service. We have started posting regional 
and zonal event fliers on our events page www.na.org/
events and as Instagram highlights: www.instagram.com/
narcoticsanonymous. We are now posting NAWS Update 
emails on the NAWS News page: www.na.org/nawsnews. 
And we have made it easy to subscribe to NAWS News just 
by entering an email address. 

Translations: We have published 80 new translated pieces 
since March—the equivalent of 1 every three days.

SPAD: The fourth batch of entries has 
been posted for Fellowship review 
through the end of January. There are 
75 entries on ten spiritual principles: 
anonymity, discernment, empathy, faith, 
gratitude, honesty, hope, open-mindedness, vigilance, and 
willingness. We welcome your input on as many or few 
entries as you like. There are also spiritual principles posted 
for you to write about. NA literature is written by addicts, for 
addicts—addicts like you!

WCNA: We are certain that the World Convention will not 
happen in 2021, and we are investigating moving the date 
for the World Convention to the following year, 2022.

FINANCIAL STATUS
This has been a challenging year for World Services, and 
some of the challenges are still with us. Most notably, we are 
still operating at a deficit, meaning World Services’ expenses 
are still exceeding our income. We have cut costs where we 
are able. More than half the staff remain furloughed. We 
have not travelled to Fellowship events or Board meetings 
in the last nine months, a side effect of the pandemic and 
also a budgetary necessity. We are not doing paper mailings 
of our publications or review drafts. We had to make that 
change because of the pressures of the pandemic, with 
so many staff furloughed and working from home, and 
because of budgetary pressures. In some cases, literature 
shipped overseas has been delayed to schedule shipping to 
reduce the cost. For instance, a shipment of newly translated 
Basic Texts took longer than is customary so that we could 
benefit from most cost effective shipping. In some cases, 
we are unable to reduce expenses. For instance, we are 
contractually obligated to the terms of our equipment and 
building leases. In sum, we are doing what we believe we 
are able to in terms of reducing expenses. 

The other way to make up the shortfall is to increase income. 
For decades, most of World Services’ income has come 
from literature sales. Because so many groups and service 
bodies are not meeting in person, literature sales dropped 
drastically almost overnight in March. In the last couple of 
months, the situation has been unpredictable, with sales 
increasing one week and then decreasing the next. It is 
going to take time for the global health crisis to resolve and 
for in-person recovery and service meetings to resume on a 
consistent basis. 

In the meantime, our emphasis is on increasing member 
contributions to World Services and creating more of a 
culture of giving in our Fellowship. 

INVEST IN OUR VISION
Most NA members are not wealthy 
people. In fact, many of us are just 
getting by. What we know about 
the Fellowship of NA, though, is 
that when we work together, we 
can move mountains. The simple 
fact of our recovery is testimony to 
that. “Many of us . . . sought help 
through medicine, religion, and psychiatry. None these 
methods was sufficient for us.” (Basic Text, “Why Are We 
Here”) We are alive and recovering because of the power 
of our collective efforts. Together we can do what others 
cannot. 

We need to take the same approach to funding our 
services. World Services is not feeling the pinch alone. 
Service bodies and offices around the world that have 
depended on profits from events or literature sales to 
fund their efforts are also hurting for money because of 
the effects of the pandemic. We can work together to fund 
service on every level. 

https://www.na.org/media
https://www.na.org/media
https://www.na.org/events
https://www.na.org/events
http://www.instagram.com/narcoticsanonymous
http://www.instagram.com/narcoticsanonymous
https://www.na.org/nawsnews
https://www.na.org/spad
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Here is a bit of history. 

In 1971, the first World Convention and Conference was 
held. This is an excerpt from the Board of Trustees’ letter 
inviting NA members to attend:

The principal purpose of this Conference, however, 
is to get together delegates from N.A. groups in all 
localities (both in the U.S. and in other countries) to 
establish an N.A. World Central Office and elect a 
paid, full-time business manager to be in charge of 
this office. . . . 

We feel that such a World Central Office will do 
a great deal toward solving the communication 
problems that have arisen in N.A. during its recent 
period of rapid growth. We want to be sure that the 
experience, strength, and hope developed over the 
years in the many areas where N.A. has been effective 
are made available to new groups everywhere. We 
want to be sure that requests for N.A. literature and 
for information about our fellowship are answered 
promptly and accurately

Miracles Happen reports about the event:

The convention, which started on November 5, 1971, 
at the La Mirada Country Club, was a success, with 
just under 200 people attending. Bob B went to 
the hospital to get Jimmy to speak at the opening 
banquet and then took him back afterwards. Along 
with Jimmy speaking of the early history, Jack W 
spoke of the fellowship’s growth in the sixties. 

The following day a business meeting was held, 
during which representatives overwhelmingly 
approved the idea of establishing a central office 
and hiring a manager and staff. Concerns about the 
funds necessary to accomplish this were allayed at 
the event by individual members’ pledges to donate 
a certain amount every month, though most of those 
pledges, unfortunately, went unhonored. By the end 
of the event, a meeting list was drafted that showed 
thirty-eight meetings in all, with one meeting existing 
outside of California, in Denver.

And so, we have a long history of recognizing the need for a 
World Service Office and being challenged to pay for those 
services. What we need is a change in our culture, and that 
will only happen when this message is coming not just from 
World Services, but from our Fellows. The most sustainable 
income source for World Services is recurring monthly 
contributions from members: www.na.org/contribute. 
Many of you reading this issue of NAWS News may already 

be making a monthly contribution. If you’re not already 
making a contribution, would you consider committing to 
one? Many of us contribute a dollar for each year we’ve been 
clean, each month. If you are already contributing, we thank 
you very much. Would you be willing to talk to a couple of 
friends or sponsees about doing the same? We sincerely 
believe that one addict talking to another is the only way to 
begin to effect a change in our attitude towards giving. All of 
NA services need the support of our members to make our 
message available to any addict seeking recovery. 

PPP
As many of you know, World Services received money as 
part of the Paycheck Protection Program rolled out by the 
US government in response to the economic crisis brought 
on by the pandemic. The goal of the program was to 
keep workers off unemployment. The amount of money a 
business was eligible to receive was based on the amount 
of wages for which social security taxes were paid in the 
previous year.

Businesses that use the money to “protect paychecks,” 
that is, to keep workers off unemployment, can apply for 
a credit to reduce the principle of the loan amount. World 
Services will be applying for a credit, which we expect to be 
approximately 50% of the amount we received.

We have heard concern from some members that applying 
for the credit would not be in line with the principles of 
the Seventh Tradition. We talked about this at length in 
our Board meetings, and in the end, we determined that 
applying for the credit does not undermine any of our 
spiritual principles. We are committed to declining outside 
contributions—that is not negotiable, but we do not believe 
accepting a credit that we qualify for under the PPP program 
falls into that category. As we said, the program was only 
available to businesses who had paid social security wages, 
and the credits are approximately the same or less than the 
social security and other government employer taxes that 
were paid in the previous year. In this sense, the credit is 
equivalent to a tax credit.

Taking advantage of credits and discounts is good 
business sense, and it happens at every level of NA service. 
Incorporated NA service bodies and conventions benefit 
from tax credits that can be up to 40% in some states. In 
California, where World Services is incorporated, the credit 
is about 28% of taxable income. The World Convention and 
many other NA conventions use credits and discounts on 
meeting spaces when planning these events, and even 
many NA groups often negotiate meeting spaces at a 
heavily discounted rate. 

4
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Accepting credits and discounts, which are not contributions, 
is the financially responsible thing to do in these cases; it’s part 
of standard business practice for nonprofit organizations, 
and we see applying for the PPP credit in that light. 

We are also prepared to apply for phase two of the PPP 
program if one is rolled out and we qualify. 

WORK THAT ISN’T GETTING DONE
All of this information about funding shortfalls means that 
we are not doing everything we would “normally” do. It’s 
just not possible to do as much with over the half the staff 
furloughed, even with the remaining members working as 
hard as they can. And along with economic restrictions are 
the limitations of a global health crisis. 

Our hearts are often heavy as we miss connecting 
to members at learning days, zonal forums, and 
other events. We are grateful to see your faces 
on Zoom, but we miss the full connection. World 
Services funds and helps organize the African 
Zonal Forum, and there’s no telling when we will 
have the means to do that again. 

Our written communication has suffered as well. 
We haven’t published The NA Way Magazine, 
Reaching Out, or the Conference Report, and we 
may have to rethink the design and content 
for the Annual Report. We have not been able 
to respond to all calls and emails as promptly, 
and we often send out material without time or 
resources to proof as carefully as we have in the 
past. 

A lot of project work has been delayed. No work 
is happening on these projects yet this cycle: 
the Convention and Events Project, revising The 
Loner IP, framing the Women in Recovery IP, and 
advancing the DRT conversation and framing 
the IP. 

NA World Services is a repository of information 
for NA members and service bodies around 
the world, and our ability to fulfill that role has 
been limited as well. We have had to stop work 
archiving paper records and digitizing audio 
recordings. We are not currently posting area or 
group events. 

These are just some of the most obvious 
examples of how we have been impacted. We 
often get asked what isn’t getting done, and here 
is a partial answer to that question. Our passion 
is providing services to NA members and supporting the 
areas, regions, and zones that are helping addicts find NA 
around the world. We wish we could do more.

HRP REPORT
Greetings from the Human Resource Panel. We hope 
everyone is safe and healthy in these trying times. Even with 
the current challenges, we have been meeting virtually and 
working hard on our ideas for improving our nomination 

processes. You may recall we reported earlier in the cycle on 
some changes that we believe will improve things for all of 
us. As we begin our nominations process, we are pleased to 
start offering details on those proposed changes and asking 
for your support as we try them out. 

As we approach 2021, we are preparing to open the RBZ 
(regions, World Board, zones) process of recommending 
potential candidates for HRP consideration. We have 
created a two-page worksheet to help service bodies better 
understand your role as you identify and evaluate potential 
candidates. The worksheet includes some questions to ask 
candidates, and again, we hope it assists in your efforts. 
Service bodies should feel free to use or adapt it as you 
see fit. And please, let us know if you have any ideas for 
improving this resource. The worksheet will be a part of an 
eblast from the HRP in early January, announcing the start 
of the RBZ process. Keep an eye out for that eblast, and note 
that the deadline for submitting your RBZ candidates is 30 
September 2021. 

For the first time, we are asking all members who wish to 
go through the process for potential nomination at WSC 
2022 to acquire an RBZ recommendation. In the past, 
World Pool membership, clean time, and World Service 
background were all that was needed for HRP consideration. 
As we have stated in our reporting over the years, historical 
data from WSC elections indicate that nominees with an 
RBZ recommendation have the greatest confidence and 
support from voting participants. In fact, since the start 
of the RBZ process in 2006, all but two new World Board 
members have had at least one RBZ source. Looking at 
the data, we recognize two things: World Pool candidates 
(candidates that do not come through the RBZ process) are 
seldom nominated and rarely elected, and they are often 
disappointed with the process. It also adds a stream of work 
for all of us that doesn’t seem to benefit anyone. We are 
confident in our decision to ask all candidates to obtain an 
RBZ recommendation for this cycle’s nomination process. 
We believe this approach is in the spirit of the leadership 
identification principles discussed in the Fourth Concept for 
NA Service. 

We will continue to remind everyone about this approach. 
Your help in getting the word out is appreciated. We want to 
get a good sense of its value and look forward to a dialogue 
at WSC 2022. If all goes well, we will be asking that the 
change be included in A Guide to World Services in NA in 2024. 

So again, we will be sending an eblast in the next few weeks. 
As always, we welcome any comments or questions. Feel 
free to write to us at hrp@na.org.

IN CLOSING / IMPORTANT DATES
31 December is the deadline for input on the Virtual 

Meetings Survey 

9 January 2021 is the deadline to give input on the draft of 
GWSNA in the Conference participant Dropbox

31 January 2021 is the deadline to give input on the latest 
batch of SPAD entries

mailto:hrp%40na.org?subject=

